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Regular Session – September 8, 2020

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Tuesday, September 8, 2020 via Facebook Live from the township road department building due to the COVID-19 crisis.

Present:   Trustees Bob McClure, Todd Pettit, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy.  

Trustee McClure called the meeting to order at 7:41 pm. 

Trustee Pettit moved to suspend the reading of the minutes from the August 17, 2020 regular session, the August 24, 2020 budget hearing and the August 24, 2020 special session. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0. 

Trustee Young moved to approve the minutes of the August 17, 2020 regular session, the August 24, 2020 budget hearing and the August 24, 2020 special session.  Seconded by Trustee Pettit. Motion carried 3-0.   

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Chief Tim Wendling stated the department had 156 runs in August with 113 EMS calls and 43 Fire calls.  Chief presented an application to the trustees. 

Hustead Fire
No report available.

 Hustead EMS
No report available.
   
Sheriff Deputy	
Deputy Baldwin reported 36 calls for service, 0 criminal arrests, 9 traffic stops and 8 assists to other departments over the last two weeks.  Brandon went to Pursuit Termination Techniques School to obtain tools to bring a safe end to a pursuit.  Several trailers were removed from roadways in the township after contact was made with several owners to notify them of the township parking regulations. Nuisance letters were sent to a property owner of Enon-Xenia due to complaints.  Brandon wanted to remind drivers that school is back in session, so they need to give themselves more time to get where they are going.  He also noted that drivers should not pass a school bus while lights are activated and to slow down in the school zones.  

Road and Cemetery
Trustee Pettit noted that Barton Construction was about halfway done with the catch basins in Holiday Valley.  Trustee Pettit will check the catch basins and manhole covers in Hunters Glen to make sure they are not deteriorating.  Trustee McClure noted a good job was done on the paving projects in the township.   

Fiscal Officer Rudy presented the trustees the bank reconciliation and accompanying reports for the month of July to review. He presented Trustee McClure with the latest credit card statement to review. 

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee Young noted the PAR paving bid was about 40% less than the other bid for the total patching and sealing of the parking lot at the firehouse.  The road department will do the patchwork for holes near the entrance on Enon Xenia.  The sealing of the lot will take multiple days. Trustee Pettit would like to rent a skid steer and mill areas of the lot to patch. 

Trustee McClure stated the special session included a lot of discussion about hours and Fiscal Officer Rudy noted some more information is needed about the implementation of the 207(k) firefighter classification and its effect on OPERS with the current employees.  Trustee McClure felt there was a need for an executive session to discuss the compensation of employees. The Joint Board Meeting with Green Township discussed the dispatchers and a work session is scheduled for Thursday, September 10th at 8:00pm at the Hustead Fire Station to continue that discussion.
  
NEW BUSINESS
Trustee McClure spoke on the presentation of the Babcocks, township residents, who requested access to part of the driveway off Harrison Street.  Trustee Pettit stated Connie Babcock had received notice that the proposed used of the township owned vacant lot near the proposed restaurant site was approved.  Trustee McClure has contacted Andrew Pickering in order to draw up a contract for the use of the property.

At 7:56pm, Trustee Young moved to enter into executive session for the purpose of discussing compensation of public employees.  Seconded by Trustee Pettit, the motion carried 3-0.

At 10:53pm, Trustee Pettit moved to come out of executive session. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0.

Trustee McClure said there should be a job posting with the Greater Dayton Hospital Association for EMT, Paramedics, FF1 and FF2.  

Trustee Young moved to accept the application of Alex Wallace for the EMS/Fire department.  Seconded by Trustee Pettit, motion carried 3-0.

Trustee Pettit moved to give Don O’Connor and Ryan Raiff a $2.00 an hour raise, seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0. (Resolution 2020-017).

At 10:54pm, Trustee Pettit moved to adjourn, seconded by Trustee Young. Motion carried 3-0.
